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PROSPECTUS
                                                              [GRAPHIC OMITTED]

                                  $100,000,000
                    The Gabelli Global Utility & Income Trust
                                Preferred Shares

         Investment Objectives. The Gabelli Global Utility & Income Trust (the
"Fund") is a non-diversified, closed-end management investment company
registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940
Act"). The Fund's investment objective is to seek a consistent level of
after-tax total return for its investors with an emphasis currently on
tax-advantaged dividend income under current tax law. We cannot assure you that
the Fund's objective will be achieved. Gabelli Funds, LLC (the "Investment
Adviser") serves as investment adviser to the Fund. Under normal market
conditions, the Fund invests at least 80% of its assets in equity securities of
domestic and foreign companies involved in the "utilities industry" and other
industries that are expected to periodically pay dividends. The Fund's 80%
policy is not fundamental and shareholders will be notified if it is changed.
Under current tax law, dividends on most stocks issued by publicly traded
companies may qualify through 2010 for U.S. federal income taxation at rates
applicable to long-term capital gains, which currently are taxed at a maximum
rate of 15%. Such dividends are referred to in this prospectus as
"tax-advantaged qualified dividend income" or "qualifying dividends." Companies
in the "utilities industry" are those companies involved to a substantial extent
(i.e., at least 50% of the assets, gross income or net profits of a company is
committed to or derived from) in providing (i) products, services or equipment
for the generation or distribution of electricity, gas or water, (ii)
infrastructure operations such as airports, toll roads and municipal services
and (iii) telecommunications services such as telephone, telegraph, satellite,
cable, microwave, radiotelephone, mobile communication and cellular, paging,
electronic mail, videotext, voice communications, data communications and
internet. Under normal market conditions, at least 50% of the Fund's assets will
consist of equity securities of domestic and foreign companies involved to a
substantial extent in the "utilities industry." In making stock selections, the
Fund's Investment Adviser looks for companies that have proven dividend records
and sound financial structures. The Fund was organized as a Delaware statutory
trust on March 8, 2004 and commenced its investment operations on May 28, 2004.
An investment in the Fund is not appropriate for all investors.
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         We may offer, from time to time, in one or more offerings, our
preferred shares, par value $0.001 per share. Shares may be offered at prices
and on terms to be set forth in one or more supplements to this Prospectus (each
a "Prospectus Supplement"). You should read this Prospectus and the applicable
Prospectus Supplement carefully before you invest in our shares.

         Our shares may be offered directly to one or more purchasers, through
agents designated from time to time by us, or to or through underwriters or
dealers. The Prospectus Supplement relating to the offering will identify any
agents or underwriters involved in the sale of our shares, and will set forth
any applicable purchase price, fee, commission or discount arrangement between
us and our agents or underwriters, or among our underwriters, or the basis upon
which such amount may be calculated. The Prospectus Supplement relating to any
sale of preferred shares will set forth the liquidation preference and
information about the dividend period, dividend rate, any call protection or
non-call period and other matters. We may not sell any of our shares through
agents, underwriters or dealers without delivery of a Prospectus Supplement
describing the method and terms of the particular offering of our shares.

         Shares of closed-end funds often trade at a discount from net asset
value. This creates a risk of loss for an investor purchasing shares in a public
offering.

         Investing in the Fund's shares involves risks. See "Risk Factors and
Special Considerations" on page 24 for factors that should be considered before
investing in shares of the Fund.

         Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved these securities or determined if this
prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a
criminal offense.

         This Prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of shares by us
through agents, underwriters or dealers unless accompanied by a Prospectus
Supplement.

         This Prospectus is part of a registration statement that we have filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") using the "shelf"
registration process. Under the shelf registration process, we may offer, from
time to time, separately or together in one or more offerings, up to
$100,000,000 of our preferred shares on the terms to be determined at the time
of the offering. The securities may be offered at prices and on terms described
in one or more supplements to this Prospectus. This Prospectus provides you with
a general description of the securities that we may offer. Each time we use this
Prospectus to offer securities, we will provide a Prospectus Supplement that
will contain specific information about the terms of that offering. The
Prospectus Supplement may also add, update or change information contained in
this Prospectus. This Prospectus, together with any Prospectus Supplement, sets
forth concisely the information about us that a prospective investor ought to
know before investing. You should read this Prospectus and the related
Prospectus Supplement before deciding whether to invest and retain them for
future reference. A Statement of Additional Information, dated March 18, 2008
("SAI"), containing additional information about us, has been filed with the SEC
and is incorporated by reference in its entirety into this Prospectus. You may
request a free copy of our shareholder reports and our SAI, the table of
contents of which is on page 61 of this Prospectus, by calling (800) GABELLI
(422-3554) or by writing to us. You may also obtain copies of these documents
(and other information regarding us) from the SEC's web site
(http://www.sec.gov).
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         Our shares do not represent a deposit or obligation of, and are not
guaranteed or endorsed by, any bank or other insured depository institution, and
are not federally insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (the
"FDIC"), the Federal Reserve Board or any other government agency.

         You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by
reference in this Prospectus and any related Prospectus Supplement. We have not
authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone
provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on
it. We are not making an offer to sell these securities in any jurisdiction
where the offer or sale is not permitted. You should assume that the information
appearing in this Prospectus and any Prospectus Supplement is accurate only as
of the respective dates on their front covers. Our business, financial
condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since that date.
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                               PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

         This is only a summary. This summary may not contain all of the
information that you should consider before investing in our shares. You should
review the more detailed information contained in this Prospectus and the
Statement of Additional Information, dated March 18, 2008 (the "SAI").

The Fund                The Gabelli Global Utility & Income Trust is a
                        closed-end, non-diversified management investment
                        company organized as a Delaware statutory trust on March
                        8, 2004. Throughout this Prospectus, we refer to The
                        Gabelli Global Utility & Income Trust as the "Fund" or
                        as "we." See "The Fund."

                        The Fund's outstanding common shares, par value $0.001
                        per share, are listed on the American Stock Exchange
                        ("Amex") under the symbol "GLU." On March 17, 2008, the
                        last reported sale price of our common shares was
                        $20.61. As of December 31, 2007, the net assets of the
                        Fund attributable to its common shares was $77,778,350.
                        As of December 31, 2007, the Fund had outstanding
                        3,050,236 common shares.

The Offering            We may offer, from time to time, in one or more
                        offerings, our preferred shares, $0.001 par value per
                        share. The shares may be offered at prices and on terms
                        to be set forth in one or more supplements to this
                        Prospectus (each a "Prospectus Supplement"). You should
                        read this Prospectus and the applicable Prospectus
                        Supplement carefully before you invest in our shares.
                        Our shares may be offered directly to one or more
                        purchasers, through agents designated from time to time
                        by us, or through underwriters or dealers. The
                        Prospectus Supplement relating to the offering will
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                        identify any agents, underwriters or dealers involved in
                        the sale of our shares, and will set forth any
                        applicable purchase price, fee, commission or discount
                        arrangement between us and our agents or underwriters,
                        or among our underwriters, or the basis upon which such
                        amount may be calculated. The Prospectus Supplement
                        relating to any sale of preferred shares will set forth
                        the liquidation preference and information about the
                        dividend period, dividend rate, any call protection or
                        non-call period and other matters.

                        While the aggregate number and amount of securities we
                        may issue pursuant to this registration statement is
                        limited to $100,000,000 of securities, our Board of
                        Trustees (the "Board") may, without any action by the
                        shareholders, amend our Agreement and Declaration of
                        Trust from time to time to increase or decrease the
                        aggregate number of shares or the number of shares of
                        any class or series that we have authority to issue. We
                        may not sell any of our shares through agents,
                        underwriters or dealers without delivery of a Prospectus
                        Supplement describing the method and terms of the
                        particular offering of our shares.

Investment Objectives   The Fund's investment objective is to seek a consistent
and Policies            level of after-tax total return with an emphasis
                        currently on tax-advantaged qualified dividend income.
                        No assurance can be given that the Fund will achieve its
                        investment objective. The Fund will attempt to achieve
                        its investment objective under current tax law by
                        investing, under normal market conditions, at least 80%
                        of its assets in (i) equity securities (including common
                        stock, preferred stock, convertible stock and options on
                        these securities) of domestic and foreign companies
                        involved to a substantial extent (i.e., at least 50% of
                        the assets, gross income or net profits of a company is
                        committed to or derived from) in providing (a) products,
                        services or equipment for the generation or distribution
                        of electricity, gas or water, (b) infrastructure
                        operations such as airports, toll roads and

                                       1

                        municipal services and (c) telecommunications services
                        such as telephone, telegraph, satellite, cable,
                        microwave, radiotelephone, mobile communication and
                        cellular, paging, electronic mail, videotext, voice
                        communications, data communications and internet
                        (collectively, the "Utilities Industry") and (ii) equity
                        securities (including preferred securities) of companies
                        in other industries, in each case in such securities
                        that are expected to periodically pay dividends. The
                        Fund's 80% policy is not fundamental and shareholders
                        will be notified if it is changed. In addition, under
                        normal market conditions, at least 50% of the Fund's
                        assets will consist of equity securities (including
                        preferred securities) of domestic and foreign companies
                        involved to a substantial extent in the Utilities
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                        Industry. The remaining Fund assets will generally be
                        invested in other securities that the Investment Adviser
                        views as not being correlated with the Fund's Utilities
                        Industry investments. Such investments may include
                        convertible securities, securities of issuers subject to
                        reorganization or other risk arbitrage investments,
                        certain derivative instruments, debt (including
                        obligations of the U.S. Government) and money market
                        instruments. See "Investment Objectives and Policies."

                        The Fund is intended for investors seeking a consistent
                        level of after-tax total return consisting of income
                        (with a current emphasis on qualifying dividends) and
                        long-term capital gain. It is not intended for those who
                        wish to play short-term swings in the stock market.

                        The Investment Adviser's investment philosophy with
                        respect to selecting investments in the Utilities
                        Industry is to emphasize quality. The Investment Adviser
                        will seek companies that have proven dividend records
                        and sound financial structures. In addition, in making
                        stock selections, the Fund's Investment Adviser looks
                        for securities that have a superior yield, as well as
                        capital gains potential. The Investment Adviser seeks to
                        identify assets that are selling in the public market at
                        a discount to their private market value. The Investment
                        Adviser defines private market value as the value
                        informed purchasers are willing to pay to acquire assets
                        with similar characteristics. The Investment Adviser
                        also normally evaluates an issuer's free cash flow and
                        long-term earnings trends. Finally, the Investment
                        Adviser looks for a catalyst, something indigenous to
                        the company, its industry or country that will surface
                        additional value.

Preferred Shares        The terms of each series of preferred shares may be
                        fixed by the Board and may materially limit and/or
                        qualify the rights of holders of the Fund's common
                        shares. If the Fund's Board determines that it may be
                        advantageous to the holders of the Fund's common shares
                        for the Fund to utilize additional leverage, the Fund
                        may issue series of fixed rate preferred shares ("Fixed
                        Rate Preferred Shares") or series of variable rate
                        preferred shares ("Variable Rate Preferred Shares"). Any
                        Fixed Rate Preferred Shares or Variable Rate Preferred
                        Shares issued by the Fund will pay, as applicable,
                        distributions at a fixed rate or at rates that will be
                        reset frequently based on short-term interest rates.
                        Leverage creates a greater risk of loss as well as a
                        potential for more gains for the common shares than if
                        leverage were not used. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations--Leverage Risk." The Fund may also
                        determine in the future to issue other forms of senior
                        securities, such as securities representing debt,
                        subject to the limitations of the 1940 Act. The Fund may
                        also engage in investment management techniques which
                        will not be considered senior securities if the Fund
                        establishes in a segregated account cash or other liquid
                        securities equal to the Fund's obligations in respect of
                        such techniques. The Fund may

                                       2
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                        also borrow money, to the extent permitted by the 1940
                        Act.

Dividends and           Preferred Shares Distributions. In accordance with the
Distributions           Fund's Agreement and Declaration of Trust and By-laws
                        (together with any amendments or supplements thereto,
                        including any Statement of Preferences of the Fund
                        establishing a series of preferred shares (the
                        "Statement of Preferences" and together with the
                        Agreement and Declaration of Trust, the "Governing
                        Documents"), all preferred shares of the Fund must have
                        the same seniority with respect to distributions.
                        Accordingly, no full distribution will be declared or
                        paid on any series of preferred shares of the Fund for
                        any dividend period, or part thereof, unless full
                        cumulative dividends and distributions due through the
                        most recent dividend payment dates for all series of
                        outstanding preferred shares of the Fund are declared
                        and paid. If full cumulative distributions due have not
                        been declared and made on all outstanding preferred
                        shares of the Fund, any distributions on such preferred
                        shares will be made as nearly pro rata as possible in
                        proportion to the respective amounts of distributions
                        accumulated but unmade on each such series of preferred
                        shares on the relevant dividend payment date.

                        In the event that for any calendar year the total
                        distributions on the Fund's preferred shares exceed the
                        Fund's ordinary income and net capital gain allocable to
                        such shares, the excess distributions will generally be
                        treated as a tax-free return of capital (to the extent
                        of the shareholder's tax basis in the shares) or capital
                        gains. The amount treated as a tax-free return of
                        capital will reduce a shareholder's adjusted tax basis
                        in the preferred shares, thereby increasing the
                        shareholder's potential gain or reducing the potential
                        loss on the sale of the shares.

                        Common Shares Distributions. In order to allow its
                        common shareholders to realize a predictable, but not
                        assured, level of cash flow and some liquidity
                        periodically on their investment without having to sell
                        shares, the Fund has adopted a managed distribution
                        policy, which may be changed at any time by the Board,
                        of paying a minimum annual distribution of 6% of the
                        average net asset value of the Fund to common
                        shareholders. In the event the Fund does not generate a
                        total return from dividends and interest received and
                        net realized capital gains in an amount equal to or in
                        excess of its stated distribution in a given year, the
                        Fund may return capital as part of such distribution,
                        which may have the effect of decreasing the asset
                        coverage per share with respect to the Fund's preferred
                        shares. Any return of capital should not be considered
                        by investors as yield or total return on their
                        investment in the Fund. For the fiscal years ended
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                        December 31, 2006 and December 31, 2007, the Fund made
                        distributions of $1.20 and $1.53, respectively per
                        common share, none of which constituted a return of
                        capital. The Fund has made monthly distributions with
                        respect to its common shares since September 2004. The
                        composition of each distribution is estimated based on
                        the earnings of the Fund as of the record date for each
                        distribution. The actual composition of each of the
                        current year's distributions will be based on the Fund's
                        investment activity through December 31, 2007.

Use of Proceeds         The Fund will use the net proceeds from the offering to
                        purchase portfolio securities in accordance with its
                        Investment Objectives and Policies. See "Use of
                        Proceeds."

Exchange Listing        The Fund's outstanding common shares are listed on the
                        Amex, under the trading or "ticker" symbol "GLU." See
                        "Description of Capital Shares."

                                       3

                        Any series of Fixed Rate Preferred Shares issued by the
                        Fund would also likely be listed on the Amex. Any series
                        of Variable Rate Preferred Shares would likely not be
                        listed on an exchange.

Risk Factors and        Risk is inherent in all investing. Therefore, before
Special Considerations  investing in the Fund's preferred shares, you should
                        consider the risks carefully.

                        Industry Concentration Risk. Under normal market
                        conditions, the Fund invests at least 50% of its assets
                        in foreign and domestic companies in the Utilities
                        Industry (as described under "Investment Objective and
                        Policies"). As a result of this policy of concentrating
                        its investments in a particular industry, the net asset
                        value of the Fund will be more susceptible to factors
                        affecting those particular types of companies, such as
                        government regulation, inflation, cost increases in fuel
                        and other operating expenses, technological innovations
                        that may render existing products and equipment
                        obsolete, and increasing interest rates resulting in
                        high interest costs on borrowings needed for product
                        development, capital investment and construction
                        programs, including costs associated with compliance
                        with environmental and other regulations. In addition,
                        the Fund's concentration policy may subject it to
                        greater risk of market fluctuation than a fund that had
                        securities representing a broader range of investment
                        alternatives. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Industry Risk."

                        Leverage Risk. The Fund intends to use financial
                        leverage for investment purposes by issuing preferred
                        shares. The Fund's leveraged capital structure creates
                        special risks not associated with unleveraged funds
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                        having similar investment objectives and policies. These
                        include the possibility of greater loss and the
                        likelihood of higher volatility of the net asset value
                        of the Fund and the asset coverage for preferred shares.
                        Such volatility may increase the likelihood of the Fund
                        having to sell investments in order to meet its
                        obligations to make distributions on the preferred
                        shares, or to redeem preferred shares when it may be
                        disadvantageous to do so. Also, if the Fund is utilizing
                        leverage, a decline in net asset value could affect the
                        ability of the Fund to make common share distributions
                        and such a failure to pay dividends or make
                        distributions could result in the Fund ceasing to
                        qualify as a regulated investment company under the
                        Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code").
                        See "Taxation."

                        Leveraging through the issuance of preferred shares
                        requires that the holders of the preferred shares have
                        class voting rights on various matters that could make
                        it more difficult for the holders of the common shares
                        to change the investment objective or fundamental
                        policies of the Fund, to convert the Fund to an open-end
                        fund or to make certain other changes. Finally, if the
                        asset coverage for preferred shares or senior debt
                        securities declines to less than 200% or 300% as
                        determined in accordance with the 1940 Act, respectively
                        (as a result of market fluctuations or otherwise), the
                        Fund may be required to sell a portion of its
                        investments to redeem the preferred shares or repay the
                        senior debt securities when it may be disadvantageous to
                        do so.

                        Leverage entails two primary risks. The first risk is
                        that the use of leverage magnifies the impact on the
                        holders of common shares from changes in net asset value
                        by creating greater volatility in the net asset value
                        and market price of the shares than a comparable
                        portfolio without leverage. For example, if the Fund
                        were to use leverage equal to 50% of its common shares,
                        it would show a 1.5% increase or decline in net asset
                        value for each

                                       4

                        1% increase or decline in the value of its total assets.
                        The second risk is that the cost of leverage will exceed
                        the return on the securities acquired with the proceeds
                        of leverage, thereby diminishing rather than enhancing
                        the return to holders of common shares. In a rising
                        interest rate environment, this second risk is more
                        prevalent in the case of variable rate securities. These
                        two risks would generally make the Fund's total return
                        to holders of common shares more volatile were it to use
                        leverage. See "Risk Factors and Specific Considerations
                        -- Leverage Risk."

                        Special Risks to Holders of Fixed Rate Preferred Shares.
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                        Prior to any offering, there will be no public market
                        for Fixed Rate Preferred Shares. In the event any series
                        of Fixed Rate Preferred Shares are issued, prior
                        application will have been made to list such shares on a
                        national securities exchange, which will likely be the
                        Amex. However, during an initial period, which is not
                        expected to exceed 30 days after the date of its initial
                        issuance, such shares may not be listed on any
                        securities exchange. During such period, the
                        underwriters may make a market in such shares, although
                        they will have no obligation to do so. Consequently, an
                        investment in such shares may be illiquid during such
                        period. Shares of Fixed Rate Preferred may trade at a
                        premium to or discount from liquidation value for
                        various reasons, including changes in interest rates.

                        Special Risks for Holders of Variable Rate Preferred
                        Shares.

                        o   Auction Risk. You may not be able to sell your
                            auction Variable Rate Preferred Shares at an auction
                            if the auction fails, i.e., if more Variable Rate
                            Preferred Shares are offered for sale than there are
                            buyers for those shares. Also, if you place an order
                            (a hold order) at an auction to retain Variable Rate
                            Preferred Shares only at a specified rate that
                            exceeds the rate set at the auction, you will not
                            retain your Variable Rate Preferred Shares.
                            Additionally, if you place a hold order without
                            specifying a rate below which you would not wish to
                            continue to hold your shares and the auction sets a
                            below market rate, you will receive a lower rate of
                            return on your shares than the market rate. Finally,
                            the dividend period may be changed, subject to
                            certain conditions and with notice to the holders of
                            the Variable Rate Preferred Shares, which could also
                            affect the liquidity of your investment.

                        o   Secondary Market Risk. If you try to sell your
                            Variable Rate Preferred Shares between auctions, you
                            may not be able to sell them for their liquidation
                            preference per share or such amount per share plus
                            accumulated dividends. If the Fund has designated a
                            special dividend period of more than seven days,
                            changes in interest rates could affect the price you
                            would receive if you sold your shares in the
                            secondary market. Broker-dealers that maintain a
                            secondary trading market for the Variable Rate
                            Preferred Shares are not required to maintain this
                            market, and the Fund is not required to redeem
                            Variable Rate Preferred Shares if either an auction
                            or an attempted secondary market sale fails because
                            of a lack of buyers. The Variable Rate Preferred
                            Shares will not be registered on a stock exchange.
                            If you sell your Variable Rate Preferred Shares to a
                            broker-dealer between auctions, you may receive less
                            than the price you paid for them, especially when
                            market interest rates have risen since the last
                            auction or during a special dividend period.

                        Tax Risk. The Fund has qualified, and intends to remain
                        qualified, for federal income tax purposes as a
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                        regulated investment company.

                                       5

                        Qualification requires, among other things, compliance
                        by the Fund with certain distribution requirements.
                        Statutory limitations on distributions on the common
                        shares if the Fund fails to satisfy the 1940 Act's asset
                        coverage requirements could jeopardize the Fund's
                        ability to meet such distribution requirements. The Fund
                        presently intends, however, to purchase or redeem
                        preferred shares to the extent necessary in order to
                        maintain compliance with such asset coverage
                        requirements. See "Taxation" for a more complete
                        discussion of these and other federal income tax
                        considerations. We cannot assure you what percentage of
                        the distributions paid on the common shares, if any,
                        will consist of tax-advantaged qualified dividend income
                        or long-term capital gains or what the tax rates on
                        various types of income will be in future years. The
                        favorable rates on qualifying dividends and capital
                        gains are currently scheduled to increase for income
                        received or gains realized after December 31, 2010. See
                        "Risk Factors and Special Considerations -- Tax Risk."

                        Foreign Securities. Subject to the Fund's other policies
                        including investing at least 50% of its assets in the
                        Utilities Industry, the Fund may invest without
                        limitation in securities of foreign issuers and will
                        generally be invested in securities of issuers located
                        in at least three countries, including the United
                        States. Investing in securities of foreign companies (or
                        foreign governments), which are generally denominated in
                        foreign currencies, may involve certain risks and
                        opportunities not typically associated with investing in
                        domestic companies. Foreign companies generally are not
                        subject to the same accounting, auditing and financial
                        standards and requirements as those applicable to U.S.
                        companies. See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations
                        -- Foreign Securities Risk."

                        Foreign Currency Risk. The Fund expects to invest in
                        companies whose securities are denominated in currencies
                        other than U.S. dollars or have operations outside of
                        the U.S. In such instances, the Fund will be exposed to
                        currency risk, including the risk of fluctuations in the
                        exchange rate between U.S. dollars (in which the Fund's
                        shares are denominated) and such foreign currencies and
                        the risk of currency devaluations. Certain non- U.S.
                        currencies, primarily in developing countries, have been
                        devalued in the past and might face devaluation in the
                        future. Currency devaluations generally have a
                        significant and adverse impact on the devaluing
                        country's economy in the short and intermediate term and
                        on the financial condition and results of companies'
                        operations in that country. Currency devaluations may
                        also be accompanied by significant declines in the
                        values and liquidity of equity and debt securities of
                        affected governmental and private sector entities
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                        generally. To the extent that affected companies have
                        obligations denominated in currencies other than the
                        devalued currency, those companies may also have
                        difficulty in meeting those obligations under such
                        circumstances, which in turn could have an adverse
                        effect upon the value of the Fund's investments in such
                        companies. There can be no assurance that current or
                        future developments with respect to foreign currency
                        devaluations will not impair the Fund's investment
                        flexibility, its ability to achieve its investment
                        objective or the value of certain of its foreign
                        currency denominated investments. See "Risk Factors and
                        Special Considerations -- Foreign Currency Risk."

                        Equity Risk. A principal risk of investing in the Fund
                        is equity risk, which is the risk that the securities
                        held by the Fund will fall in market value due to
                        adverse market and economic conditions, perceptions
                        regarding the industries in which the issuers of
                        securities held by the Fund participate and

                                       6

                        the particular circumstances and performance of
                        particular companies whose securities the Fund holds. An
                        investment in the Fund represents an indirect investment
                        in the securities owned by the Fund, which are for the
                        most part traded on securities exchanges or in the
                        over-the-counter markets. The market value of these
                        securities, like other market investments, may move up
                        or down, sometimes rapidly and unpredictably. The net
                        asset value of the Fund may at any point in time be
                        worth less than the amount at the time the shareholder
                        invested in the Fund, even after taking into account any
                        reinvestment of distributions. See "Risk Factors and
                        Special Considerations -- Equity Risk."

                        Dependence on Key Personnel. The Investment Adviser is
                        dependent upon the expertise of Mr. Mario J. Gabelli in
                        providing investment advisory services with respect to
                        the Fund's investments. If the Investment Adviser were
                        to lose the services of Mr. Gabelli, its ability to
                        service the Fund could be adversely affected. There can
                        be no assurance that a suitable replacement could be
                        found for Mr. Gabelli in the event of his death,
                        resignation, retirement or inability to act on behalf of
                        the Investment Adviser. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations --Dependence on Key Personnel."

                        Market Discount Risk. The Fund is a non-diversified,
                        closed-end management investment company. Shares of
                        closed-end funds are bought and sold in the securities
                        markets and may trade at either a premium to or discount
                        from net asset value. Listed shares of closed-end
                        investment companies often trade at discounts from net
                        asset value. This characteristic of shares of a
                        closed-end fund is a risk separate and distinct from the
                        risk that its net asset value may decrease. The Fund
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                        cannot predict whether its listed shares will trade at,
                        below or above net asset value. See "Risk Factors and
                        Special Considerations -- Market Discount Risk."

                        Common Stock Risk. Common stock of an issuer in the
                        Fund's portfolio may decline in price for a variety of
                        reasons including if the issuer fails to make
                        anticipated dividend payments because, among other
                        reasons, the issuer of the security experiences a
                        decline in its financial condition. Common stock in
                        which the Fund will invest is structurally subordinated
                        to preferred stock, bonds and other debt instruments in
                        a company's capital structure, in terms of priority to
                        corporate income, and therefore will be subject to
                        greater dividend risk than preferred stock or debt
                        instruments of such issuers. In addition, while common
                        stock has historically generated higher average returns
                        than fixed income securities, common stock has also
                        experienced significantly more volatility in those
                        returns. An adverse event, such as an unfavorable
                        earnings report, may depress the value of common stock
                        of an issuer held by the Fund. Also, the price of common
                        stock of an issuer is sensitive to general movements in
                        the overall stock market. A drop in stock market indices
                        may depress the price of many or all of the common
                        stocks held by the Fund. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Common Stock Risk."

                        Long-Term Objective; Not a Complete Investment Program.
                        The Fund is intended for investors seeking a consistent
                        level of after-tax total return consisting of income
                        (with a current emphasis on qualifying dividends) and
                        long-term capital gains. The Fund is not meant to
                        provide a vehicle for those who wish to play short-term
                        swings in the stock market. An investment in shares of
                        the Fund should not be considered a complete investment
                        program. Each shareholder should take into account the
                        Fund's investment objective as well as the shareholder's
                        other investments when
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                        considering an investment in the Fund. See "Risk Factors
                        and Special Considerations -- Long-term Objective; Not a
                        Complete Investment Program."

                        Common Shares Distribution Policy Risk. The Board has
                        adopted a distribution policy, which may be changed at
                        any time, to pay monthly distributions on the Fund's
                        common shares equal to an annual rate of 6% of the
                        offering price per share. To the extent its total
                        distributions for a year exceed its net investment
                        company taxable income and net realized capital gain for
                        that year, the excess would generally constitute a
                        return of capital which may have the effect of
                        decreasing the asset coverage per share with respect to
                        the preferred shares. Return of capital distributions
                        are generally tax-free up to the amount of a
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                        shareholder's tax basis in the shares and thereafter are
                        treated as capital gains and should not be considered by
                        investors as an element of yield or total return on
                        their investment in the Fund. See "Taxation." In
                        addition, such excess distributions will decrease the
                        Fund's total assets and may increase the Fund's expense
                        ratio. In order to make such distributions, the Fund may
                        have to sell a portion of its investment portfolio at a
                        time when independent investment judgment may not
                        dictate such action. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Common Shares Distribution Policy
                        Risk."

                        Management Risk. The Fund is subject to management risk
                        because it is an actively managed portfolio. The
                        Investment Adviser will apply investment techniques and
                        risk analyses in making investment decisions for the
                        Fund, but there can be no guarantee that these will
                        produce the desired results. See "Risk Factors and
                        Special Considerations -- Management Risk."

                        Distribution Risk for Equity Income Portfolio
                        Securities. The Fund will invest a portion of its assets
                        in the shares of issuers that pay dividends. Such
                        dividends are not guaranteed and in the event an issuer
                        does not realize sufficient income in a particular
                        period to both service its liabilities and to pay
                        dividends, it may forgo paying dividends. See "Risk
                        Factors and Special Considerations -- Distribution Risk
                        for Equity Income Portfolio Securities."

                        Special Risks Related to Investing in Preferred
                        Securities. Special risks associated with investing in
                        preferred securities include deferral of distributions
                        or dividend payments, in some cases the right of an
                        issuer never to pay missed dividends, subordination,
                        illiquidity, limited voting rights and redemption by the
                        issuer. Because the Fund has no limit on its investment
                        in non-cumulative preferred securities, the amount of
                        dividends the Fund pays may be adversely affected if an
                        issuer of a non-cumulative preferred stock held by the
                        Fund determines not to pay dividends on such stock.
                        There is no assurance that dividends or distributions on
                        preferred stock in which the Fund invests will be
                        declared or otherwise made payable. See "Risk Factors
                        and Special Considerations -- Special Risks Related to
                        Preferred Securities."

                        Income Risk. The income shareholders receive from the
                        Fund is expected to be based primarily on dividends and
                        interest the Fund earns from its investments, which can
                        vary widely over the short and long-term. If prevailing
                        market interest rates drop, distribution rates of the
                        Fund's holdings in preferred stock and any bond holdings
                        could decline and shareholders' income from the Fund
                        could drop as well. The Fund's income also would likely
                        be affected adversely when prevailing short-term

                                       8
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                        interest rates increase and the Fund is utilizing
                        leverage. See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations
                        -- Income Risk."

                        Interest Rate Risk. Interest rate risk is the risk that
                        fixed-income securities and to a lesser extent common
                        stocks issued by some companies in the Utilities
                        Industry will decline in value because of changes in
                        market interest rates. When market interest rates rise,
                        the market value of such securities generally will fall.
                        The Fund's investment in such securities means that the
                        net asset value and market price of common stock will
                        tend to decline if market interest rates rise.

                        During periods of declining interest rates, the issuer
                        of a security may exercise an option to prepay principal
                        earlier than scheduled, forcing the Fund to reinvest in
                        lower yielding securities. This is known as call or
                        prepayment risk. Preferred stock and debt securities
                        frequently have call features that allow the issuer to
                        redeem the securities prior to their stated maturities.
                        An issuer may redeem such a security if the issuer can
                        refinance it at a lower cost due to declining interest
                        rates or an improvement in the credit standing of the
                        issuer. During periods of rising interest rates, the
                        average life of certain types of securities may be
                        extended because of slower than expected principal
                        payments. This may lock in a below market interest rate,
                        increase the security's duration and reduce the value of
                        the security. This is known as extension risk.

                        Market interest rates for investment grade fixed-income
                        securities of the type in which the Fund will invest
                        have recently declined significantly below the
                        historical average rates for such securities. This
                        decline may have increased the risk that these rates
                        will rise in the future (which would cause the value of
                        the Fund's assets invested in fixed income securities to
                        decline) and the degree to which asset values may
                        decline in such event; however, historical interest rate
                        levels are not necessarily predictive of future interest
                        rate levels. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Interest Rate Risk."

                        Inflation Risk. Inflation risk is the risk that the
                        value of assets or income from investments will be worth
                        less in the future as inflation decreases the value of
                        money. As inflation increases, the real value of the
                        Fund's shares and distributions thereon can decline. In
                        addition, during any periods of rising inflation,
                        dividend rates of any variable rate preferred shares or
                        debt securities issued by the Fund would likely
                        increase, which would tend to further reduce returns to
                        common shareholders. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Inflation Risk."

                        Dilution Risk for Convertible Securities. In the absence
                        of adequate anti-dilution provisions in a convertible
                        security, dilution in the value of the Fund's holding
                        may occur in the event the underlying shares are
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                        subdivided, additional equity securities are issued for
                        below market value, a stock dividend is declared, or the
                        issuer enters into another type of corporate transaction
                        that has a similar effect. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Dilution Risk for Convertible
                        Securities."

                        Value Investing Risk. The Fund invests in
                        dividend-paying common and preferred stocks in the
                        Utilities Industry that the Investment Adviser believes
                        are undervalued or inexpensive relative to other
                        investments. These types of securities may present risks
                        in addition to the general risks associated with

                                       9

                        investing in common and preferred stocks. See "Risk
                        Factors and Special Considerations -- Value Investing
                        Risk."

                        Non-Diversified Status. As a non-diversified investment
                        company under the 1940 Act, the Fund is not limited in
                        the proportion of its assets that may be invested in
                        securities of a single issuer, and accordingly, an
                        investment in the Fund may, under certain circumstances,
                        present greater risk to an investor than an investment
                        in a diversified company. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Non-Diversified Status." See also
                        "Taxation."

                        Illiquid Securities. The Fund has no limit on the amount
                        of its net assets it may invest in unregistered or
                        otherwise illiquid investments. Unregistered securities
                        are securities that cannot be sold publicly in the
                        United States without registration under the Securities
                        Act of 1933 (the "Securities Act"). Unregistered
                        securities generally can be resold only in privately
                        negotiated transactions with a limited number of
                        purchasers or in a public offering registered under the
                        Securities Act. Considerable delay could be encountered
                        in either event and, unless otherwise contractually
                        provided for, the Fund's proceeds upon sale may be
                        reduced by the costs of registration or underwriting
                        discounts. The difficulties and delays associated with
                        such transactions could result in the Fund's inability
                        to realize a favorable price upon disposition of
                        unregistered securities, and at times might make
                        disposition of such securities impossible. See "Risk
                        Factors and Special Considerations -- Illiquid
                        Securities."

                        Risk Arbitrage. To the extent consistent with the Fund's
                        investment objective and policies, the Fund may invest
                        in securities pursuant to "risk arbitrage" strategies or
                        in other investment funds managed pursuant to such
                        strategies. Risk arbitrage strategies attempt to exploit
                        merger activity to capture the spread between current
                        market values of securities and their values after
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                        successful completion of a merger, restructuring or
                        similar corporate transaction. A merger or other
                        restructuring or tender or exchange offer anticipated by
                        the Fund and in which it holds an arbitrage position may
                        not be completed on the terms contemplated or within the
                        time frame anticipated, resulting in losses to the Fund.
                        Such losses would be magnified to the extent that the
                        Fund uses leverage to increase its stake in an arbitrage
                        position. See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations
                        -- Risk Arbitrage."

                        Investment Companies. The Fund may invest in the
                        securities of other investment companies to the extent
                        permitted by law. To the extent the Fund invests in the
                        common equity of investment companies, the Fund will
                        bear its ratable share of any such investment company's
                        expenses, including management fees. The Fund will also
                        remain obligated to pay management fees to the
                        Investment Adviser with respect to the assets invested
                        in the securities of other investment companies. In
                        these circumstances, holders of the Fund's common shares
                        will be subject to duplicative investment expenses. See
                        "Risk Factors and Special Considerations -- Investment
                        Companies."
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                        Lower Rated Securities. The Fund may invest up to 10% of
                        its total assets in fixed income securities rated below
                        investment grade by recognized statistical rating
                        agencies or unrated securities of comparable quality.
                        The prices of these lower grade securities are more
                        sensitive to negative developments, such as a decline in
                        the issuer's revenues or a general economic downturn,
                        than are the prices of higher grade securities.
                        Securities of below investment grade quality - those
                        securities rated below Baa by Moody's or below BBB by
                        S&P - are predominantly speculative with respect to the
                        issuer's capacity to pay interest and repay principal
                        when due and therefore involve a greater risk of default
                        and are commonly referred to as "junk bonds." See "Risk
                        Factors and Special Considerations -- Lower Rated
                        Securities."

                        Special Risks of Derivative Transactions. The Fund may
                        participate in certain derivative transactions. Such
                        transactions entail certain execution, market,
                        liquidity, hedging and tax risks. Participation in the
                        options or futures markets and in currency exchange
                        transactions involves investment risks and transaction
                        costs to which the Fund would not be subject absent the
                        use of these strategies. If the Investment Adviser's
                        prediction of movements in the direction of the
                        securities, foreign currency and interest rate markets
                        is inaccurate, the consequences to the Fund may leave
                        the Fund in a worse position than if it had not used
                        such strategies. See "Risk Factors and Special
                        Considerations -- Special Risks of Derivative
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                        Transactions."

                        Loans of Portfolio Securities. The Fund may seek to earn
                        income by lending portfolio securities to broker-dealers
                        or other institutional borrowers. As with other
                        extensions of credit, there are risks of delay in
                        recovery or even loss of rights in the securities loaned
                        if the borrower of the securities violates the terms of
                        the loan or fails financially. See "Risk Factors and
                        Special Considerations -- Loans of Portfolio
                        Securities."

                        Current Developments. As a result of the terrorist
                        attacks on the World Trade Center and the Pentagon on
                        September 11, 2001, some of the U.S. Securities Markets
                        were closed for a four-day period. These terrorists
                        attacks, the war in Iraq and its aftermath and other
                        geopolitical events have led to, and may in the future
                        lead to, increased short-term market volatility and may
                        have long-term effects on U.S. and world economies and
                        markets. The nature, scope and duration of the war and
                        occupation cannot be predicted with any certainty.
                        Similar events in the future or other disruptions of
                        financial markets could affect interest rates,
                        securities exchanges, auctions, secondary trading,
                        ratings, credit risk, inflation, energy prices and other
                        factors relating to the common shares. See "Risk Factors
                        and Special Considerations -- Current Developments."

                        Interest Rate Transactions. The Fund may enter into swap
                        transactions in connection with Variable Rate Preferred
                        Shares. The use of interest rate swaps and caps is a
                        highly specialized activity that involves certain risks
                        to the Fund including, among others, counterparty risk
                        and early termination risk. See "How the Fund Manages
                        Risk--Interest Rate Transactions."

                        Anti-takeover Provisions. The Fund's governing documents
                        include provisions that could limit the ability of other
                        entities or persons to acquire control of the Fund or
                        convert the Fund to an open-end fund. See "Anti-Takeover
                        Provisions of the Fund's Governing Documents."

                                       11

Management and Fees     Gabelli Funds, LLC serves as the Fund's Investment
                        Adviser and is compensated for its services and its
                        related expenses at an annual rate of 1.00% of the
                        Fund's average weekly total assets. This fee will be
                        reduced each year following the fifth anniversary of the
                        investment advisory agreement by 10 basis points until
                        the eighth anniversary, after which time the Investment
                        Adviser will be compensated at an annual rate of .50% of
                        the Fund's average weekly total assets. The Fund's total
                        assets for purposes of calculating the level of the
                        management fee will typically include assets
                        attributable to any outstanding senior securities, such
                        as preferred shares. However, the Investment Adviser has
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                        voluntarily agreed that in the event the Fund issues
                        senior securities, it will waive investment management
                        fees on assets attributable to such senior securities
                        for any calendar year except to the extent the Fund's
                        rate of total return allocable to common shareholders,
                        including distributions and the management fee subject
                        to potential waiver, is equal to or exceeds the cost of
                        such leverage for that year. In other words, if the
                        effective cost of the leverage for any series of
                        preferred shares exceeds the total return (based on net
                        asset value) on the Fund's common shares, the Investment
                        Adviser will waive that portion of its management fee on
                        the incremental assets attributable to the leverage for
                        that series of preferred shares to mitigate the negative
                        impact of the leverage on the common shareholder's total
                        return. The Fund's total return on the net asset value
                        of the common shares will be monitored on a monthly
                        basis to assess whether the total return on the net
                        asset value of the common shares exceeds the stated
                        dividend rate or corresponding swap rate of each
                        particular series of preferred shares for the period.
                        The corresponding swap rate will be determined based
                        upon the stated dividend rate for Fixed Rate Preferred
                        Shares or the average weekly auction rates for the
                        Variable Rate Preferred Shares. The test to confirm the
                        accrual of the management fee on the assets attributable
                        to each particular series of preferred shares is annual.
                        The Fund will accrue for the management fee on these
                        assets during the fiscal year if it appears probable
                        that the Fund will incur the management fee on those
                        additional assets. The Investment Adviser is responsible
                        for administration of the Fund and currently utilizes
                        and pays the fees of a third party sub-administrator.
                        See "Management of the Fund."

                        During periods when the Fund has outstanding senior
                        securities (such as our preferred shares), the fees paid
                        to the Investment Adviser for its services to the Fund
                        may be higher than if the Fund did not issue senior
                        securities because such fees will be calculated on the
                        basis of the Fund's average weekly total assets (subject
                        to the fee waiver described above). Consequently, the
                        Fund and the Investment Adviser may have differing
                        interests in determining whether to leverage the Fund's
                        assets by issuing senior securities. The Board will
                        monitor this potential conflict.

                        A discussion regarding the basis for the Board's
                        approval of the continuation of the investment advisory
                        contract of the Fund is available in the Fund's
                        semi-annual report to shareholders dated June 30, 2007.

                        The Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), the
                        New York Attorney General and officials of other states
                        have been conducting inquiries into, and bringing
                        enforcement and other proceedings regarding, trading
                        abuses involving open-end investment companies. The
                        Investment Adviser has received information requests and
                        subpoenas from the SEC and the New York Attorney General
                        in connection with these inquiries. The Investment
                        Adviser and its affiliates have been complying with
                        these
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                        requests and have implemented additional compliance
                        policies and procedures in response to recent industry
                        initiatives and their internal reviews of their mutual
                        fund practices in a variety of areas. In February 2007,
                        the Investment Adviser made an offer of settlement to
                        the SEC staff for communication to the SEC for
                        consideration to resolve this matter. This offer of
                        settlement is subject to final agreement regarding the
                        specific language of the SEC's administrative order and
                        other settlement documents. For further details, see
                        "Management of the Fund--Regulatory Matters."

Repurchase of Common    The Fund's Board has authorized the Fund to repurchase
Shares                  its common shares in the open market when the common
                        shares are trading at a discount of 10% or more from net
                        asset value (or such other percentage as the Board may
                        determine from time to time). The Fund Manager has
                        discretion as to whether or not he wants to repurchase
                        common shares if they are trading at the required
                        discount. Such repurchases are subject to certain notice
                        and other requirements under the 1940 Act. See
                        "Repurchase of Common Shares.

Anti-Takeover           Certain provisions of the Fund's Governing Documents may
Provisions              be regarded as "anti-takeover" provisions. Pursuant to
                        these provisions, only one of three classes of trustees
                        is elected each year, and the affirmative vote of the
                        holders of 75% of the outstanding shares of the Fund are
                        necessary to authorize the conversion of the Fund from a
                        closed-end to an open-end investment company. The
                        overall effect of these provisions is to render more
                        difficult the accomplishment of a merger with, or the
                        assumption of control by, a principal shareholder. These
                        provisions may have the effect of depriving Fund common
                        shareholders of an opportunity to sell their shares at a
                        premium to the prevailing market price. See
                        "Anti-Takeover Provisions of the Fund's Governing
                        Documents."

Custodian, Transfer     State Street Bank and Trust Company, located at One
Agent, Auction Agent    Heritage Drive, Palmer 2N, North Quincy, Massachusetts
and Dividend            02171, serves as the custodian of the Fund's assets
Disbursing Agent        pursuant to a custody agreement. Under the custody
                        agreement, the Custodian holds the Fund's assets in
                        compliance with the 1940 Act. For its services, the
                        Custodian receives a monthly fee based upon the month
                        end value of the total assets of the Fund, plus certain
                        charges for securities transactions.

                        Computershare Trust Company, N.A. ("Computershare"),
                        located at P.O. Box 43010, Providence, Rhode Island
                        02940, serves as the Fund's dividend disbursing agent,
                        as agent under the Fund's automatic dividend
                        reinvestment and voluntary cash purchase plan (the
                        "Plan") and as transfer agent and registrar with respect
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                        to the common shares and preferred shares of the Fund.
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                                 USE OF PROCEEDS

         The Investment Adviser expects that it will initially invest the
proceeds of the offering in high quality short-term debt securities and
instruments. The Investment Adviser anticipates that the investment of the
proceeds will be made in accordance with the Fund's investment objectives and
policies as appropriate investment opportunities are identified, which is
expected to substantially be completed within three months; however, changes in
market conditions could result in the Fund's anticipated investment period
extending to as long as six months.

                                       14

                              FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

         The selected data below sets forth the per share operating performance
and ratios for the period presented. The financial information was derived from
and should be read in conjunction with the Financial Statements of the Fund and
Notes thereto, which are incorporated by reference into this Prospectus and the
SAI. The financial information for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2007, 2006
and 2005, and the fiscal period from inception through December 31, 2004 has
been audited by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, the Fund's independent registered
public accounting firm, whose unqualified report on such Financial Statements is
incorporated by reference into the SAI.

         Selected data for a common share of beneficial interest outstanding
throughout each period.

                                                   Year Ended          Year Ended       Year Ended      Period Ended
                                                  December 31,        December 31,     December 31,     December 31,
                                                      2007                2006             2005           2004(b)
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------

Operating Performance:
   Net asset value, beginning of period....         $  24.52            $  20.45          $  21.03       $  19.06(c)
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------
   Net investment income...................             0.45                0.64              0.64           0.28
   Net realized and unrealized gain on
      investments, swap contracts, and
      foreign currency transactions........             2.06                4.63              0.23           2.29
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------
   Total from investment operations........             2.51                5.27              0.87           2.57
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------
Distributions to Common Shareholders:
   Net investment income...................            (0.30)              (0.65)            (0.63)         (0.28)
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   Net realized gain on investments........            (1.23)              (0.55)            (0.82)         (0.06)
   Return of capital.......................              --                  --                --           (0.26)
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------
   Total distributions to common shareholders          (1.53)              (1.20)            (1.45)         (0.60)
                                                -----------------------------------------------------------------------
   Net Asset Value, End of Period..........       $    25.50            $  24.52          $  20.45       $  21.03
                                                =======================================================================
   NAV Total Return (*)....................            10.46%              26.66%             4.2%          13.9%(***)
                                                =======================================================================
   Market Value, End of Period.............       $    23.05            $  22.17          $  17.76       $ 19.63
                                                =======================================================================
   Total investment return (**)............            11.29%              32.83%            (2.3)%         1.3%(****)
                                                =======================================================================
Ratios and Supplemental Data:
   Net assets, end of period (in 000's)....       $   77,727           $  74,807       $  62,381      $  64,160
   Ratio of net investment income to average
      net assets...........................             1.82%               2.92%             2.99%        2.23%(d)
   Ratio of operating expenses to average
      net assets...........................             1.55%(a)          1.66%(a)            1.56%(a      1.49%(d)
Portfolio turnover rate....................            16.7%              21.8%               21.0%        16.9%

---------------------------
(*)      Based on net asset value per share, adjusted for reinvestment of
         distributions at the net asset value per share on the ex-dividend
         dates. Total return for periods of less than one year are not
         annualized.
(**)     Based on market value per share, adjusted for reinvestment of
         distributions. Total return for periods of less than one year are not
         annualized.
(***)    Based on net asset value per share at commencement of operations of
         $19.06 per share.
(****)   Based on market value per share at initial public offering of
         $20.00 per share.
(a)      For the fiscal years ended December 31, 2007, 2006 and 2005, the effect
         of the custodian fee credits was minimal.
(b)      The Gabelli Global Utility & Income Trust commenced investment
         operations on May 28, 2004.
(c)      The beginning of period NAV reflects a $0.04 reduction for costs
         associated with the initial public offering.
(d)      Annualized.
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                                    THE FUND

         The Fund is a non-diversified, closed-end management investment company
registered under the 1940 Act. The Fund was organized as a Delaware statutory
trust on March 8, 2004. The Fund commenced its investment operations on May 28,
2004. The Fund's principal office is located at One Corporate Center, Rye, New
York 10580-1422.

                       INVESTMENT OBJECTIVES AND POLICIES

Investment Objectives
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         The Fund's investment objective is to seek a consistent level of
after-tax total return over the long-term with an emphasis currently on
qualifying dividends. The Fund will attempt to achieve its investment objective
by investing, under normal market conditions, at least 80% of its assets in (i)
equity securities (including common stock, preferred stock, convertible stock
and options on these securities) of domestic and foreign companies involved to a
substantial extent (i.e., at least 50% of the assets, gross income or net
profits of a company is committed to or derived from) in providing (a) products,
services or equipment for the generation or distribution of electricity, gas or
water and (b) infrastructure operations such as airports, toll roads and
municipal services and telecommunications services such as telephone, telegraph,
satellite, cable, microwave, radiotelephone, mobile communication and cellular,
paging, electronic mail, videotext, voice communications, data communications
and internet (collectively, the "Utilities Industry") and (ii) in equity
securities (including preferred securities) of companies in other industries, in
each case in such securities that are expected to periodically pay dividends.
The Fund's 80% policy is not fundamental and shareholders will be notified if it
is changed. In addition, under normal market conditions, at least 50% of the
Fund's assets will consist of equity securities (including preferred securities)
of domestic and foreign companies involved to a substantial extent (i.e., at
least 50% of the assets, gross income or net profits of a company is committed
to or derived from) in the Utilities Industry. The remaining Fund assets will
generally be invested in other securities that the Investment Adviser views as
not being correlated with the Fund's Utilities Industry investments. Such
investments may include convertible securities, securities of issuers subject to
reorganization or other risk arbitrage investments, certain derivative
instruments, debt (including obligations of the U.S. Government) and money
market instruments.

         No assurance can be given that the Fund's investment objective will be
achieved.

Investment Methodology of the Fund

         In selecting securities for the Fund, the Investment Adviser normally
will consider the following factors, among others:

     o    the Investment Adviser's own evaluations of the private market value
          (which is defined below), cash flow, earnings per share and other
          fundamental aspects of the underlying assets and business of the
          company;

     o    the potential for capital appreciation of the securities;

     o    the interest or dividend income generated by the securities;

     o    the prices of the securities relative to other comparable securities;

     o    whether the securities are entitled to the benefits of call protection
          or other protective covenants;

     o    the existence of any anti-dilution protections or guarantees of the
          security; and

     o    the number and size of investments of the portfolio.

                                       16
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         The Investment Adviser's investment philosophy with respect to debt and
equity securities is to identify assets that are selling in the public market at
a discount to their private market value. The Investment Adviser defines private
market value as the value informed purchasers are willing to pay to acquire
assets with similar characteristics. The Investment Adviser also normally
evaluates an issuer's free cash flow and long-term earnings trends. Finally, the
Investment Adviser looks for a catalyst, something indigenous to the company,
its industry or country that will surface additional value.

Certain Investment Practices

         Utilities Industry Concentration. Under normal conditions, the Fund
will invest at least 50% of its assets in foreign and domestic companies
involved to a substantial extent in the Utilities Industry. See "Risk Factors
and Special Considerations -- Industry Risks."

         Tax-Advantaged Qualified Dividends. The Fund's investments will
emphasize securities that will pay what under current law through 2010 are
tax-advantaged qualified dividends. For the Fund to receive tax-advantaged
qualified dividends, the Fund must, in addition to other requirements, hold the
otherwise qualified stock for more than 61 days during the 121-day period
beginning 60 days before the ex-dividend date (or, in the case of preferred
stock, more than 91 days during the 181-day period beginning 90 days before the
ex-dividend date). Although current law only provides a 60-day, 90-day, 120-day
and 180-day period for holding such stock, a proposed technical correction to
the law would extend such periods to 61 days, 91 days, 121 days and 181 days,
respectively. The Treasury Department and the Internal Revenue Services (the
"IRS") have announced that taxpayers may apply the extended periods as if the
legislation were already enacted in filing their federal income tax returns. The
"ex-dividend date" is the date which is established by a stock exchange (usually
two business days before the record date) whereby the owner of a security at the
commencement of such date is entitled to receive the next issued dividend
payment for such security, even if the security is sold by such owner on the
ex-dividend date or thereafter. In addition, the Fund cannot be obligated to
make payments (pursuant to a short sale or otherwise) with respect to
substantially similar or related property. For an individual shareholder to be
taxed at the rates applicable to tax-advantaged qualified dividends on dividends
received from the Fund that are attributable to tax-advantaged qualified
dividends received by the Fund, the shareholder must hold its common shares for
more than 61 days during the 121-day period beginning 60 days before the
ex-dividend date for the Fund's common shares. Consequently, short-term
investors in the Fund may not realize the benefits of tax-advantaged qualified
dividends. There can be no assurance as to the portion of the Fund's dividends
that will be tax-advantaged. The provisions of the Code applicable to
tax-advantaged qualified dividends are currently effective through December 31,
2010 but may be changed at any time, possibly with retroactive effect.
Thereafter, higher tax rates will apply unless further legislative action is
taken.

         Foreign Securities. Subject to the Fund's other policies including
investing at least 50% of its assets in the Utilities Industry, the Fund may
invest without limit in securities of foreign issuers, which are generally
denominated in foreign currencies. The Fund expects to generally be invested in
securities of issuers located in at least three countries including the U.S and
possibly including developing countries. The Fund currently anticipates that its
investment strategy will cause it to invest approximately 30% of its assets in
approximately 11 countries, not including the U.S., throughout the world, but
the actual number of such countries and amount of such assets in the Fund's
portfolio will vary over time. See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations --
Foreign Securities."

         The Fund may also purchase sponsored American Depository Receipts
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("ADRs") or U.S. dollar-denominated securities of foreign issuers. ADRs are
receipts issued by United States banks or trust companies in respect of
securities of foreign issuers held on deposit for use in the United States
securities markets.

         Income Securities. Although it is the Fund's policy to invest in
securities of companies in the Utilities Industry to the extent attractive
opportunities are available, the Fund may also invest in income securities other
than Utilities Industry securities that are expected to periodically accrue or
generate income for their holders. Such income securities include (i) fixed
income securities such as bonds, debentures, notes, stock, short-term discounted
Treasury Bills or certain securities of the U.S. government sponsored
instrumentalities, as well as money market mutual funds that invest in those
securities, which, in the absence of an applicable exemptive order, will not be
affiliated with the Investment Adviser, and (ii) common and preferred stocks of
issuers that have historically paid periodic dividends. Fixed income securities
obligate the issuer to pay to the holder of the security a specified return,
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which may be either fixed or reset periodically in accordance with the terms of
the security. Fixed income securities generally are senior to an issuer's common
stock and their holders generally are entitled to receive amounts due before any
distributions are made to common stockholders. Common stocks, on the other hand,
generally do not obligate an issuer to make periodic distributions to holders.

         The market value of fixed income securities, especially those that
provide a fixed rate of return, may be expected to rise and fall inversely with
interest rates and in general is affected by the credit rating of the issuer,
the issuer's performance and perceptions of the issuer in the market place. The
market value of callable or redeemable fixed income securities may also be
affected by the issuer's call and redemption rights. In addition, it is possible
that the issuer of fixed income securities may not be able to meet its interest
or principal obligations to holders. Further, holders of non-convertible fixed
income securities do not participate in any capital appreciation of the issuer.

         The Fund may also invest in obligations of government sponsored
instrumentalities. Unlike non-U.S. government securities, obligations of certain
agencies and instrumentalities of the U.S. government, such as the Government
National Mortgage Association, are supported by the "full faith and credit" of
the U.S. government; others, such as those of the Export-Import Bank of the
U.S., are supported by the right of the issuer to borrow from the U.S. Treasury;
others, such as those of the Federal National Mortgage Association, are
supported by the discretionary authority of the U.S. government to purchase the
agency's obligations; and still others, such as those of the Student Loan
Marketing Association, are supported only by the credit of the instrumentality.
No assurance can be given that the U.S. government would provide financial
support to U.S. government sponsored instrumentalities if it is not obligated to
do so by law. Although the Fund may invest in all types of obligations of
agencies and instrumentalities of the U.S. government, the Fund currently
intends to invest only in obligations that are supported by the "full faith and
credit" of the U.S. government.

         The Fund also may invest in common stock of issuers that have
historically paid periodic dividends or otherwise made distributions to common
stockholders. Unlike fixed income securities, dividend payments generally are
not guaranteed and so may be discontinued by the issuer at its discretion or
because of the issuer's inability to satisfy its liabilities. Further, an
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issuer's history of paying dividends does not guarantee that it will continue to
pay dividends in the future. In addition to dividends, under certain
circumstances the holders of common stock may benefit from the capital
appreciation of the issuer.

         Risk Arbitrage. Subject to the Fund's other policies including
investing at least 50% of its assets in the Utilities Industry, the Fund may
invest without limit in securities pursuant to "risk arbitrage" strategies or in
other investment funds managed pursuant to such strategies. Risk arbitrage
investments are made in securities of companies for which a tender or exchange
offer has been made or announced and in securities of companies for which a
merger, consolidation, liquidation or reorganization proposal has been announced
if, in the judgment of the Investment Adviser, there is a reasonable prospect of
total return significantly greater than the brokerage and other transaction
expenses involved. Risk arbitrage strategies attempt to exploit merger activity
to capture the spread between current market values of securities and their
values after successful completion of a merger, restructuring or similar
corporate transaction. Transactions associated with risk arbitrage strategies
typically involve the purchases or sales of securities in connection with
announced corporate actions which may include, but are not limited to, mergers,
consolidations, acquisitions, transfers of assets, tender offers, exchange
offers, re-capitalizations, liquidations, divestitures, spin-offs and similar
transactions.

         In general, securities which are the subject of such an offer or
proposal sell at a premium to their historic market price immediately prior to
the announcement of the offer or may trade at a discount or premium to what the
stated or appraised value of the security would be if the contemplated
transaction were approved or consummated.

         Such investments may be advantageous when the discount significantly
overstates the risk of the contingencies involved; significantly undervalues the
securities, assets or cash to be received by shareholders as a result of the
contemplated transaction; or fails adequately to recognize the possibility that
the offer or proposal may be replaced or superseded by an offer or proposal of
greater value. The evaluation of such contingencies requires unusually broad
knowledge and experience on the part of the Investment Adviser which must
appraise not only the value of the issuer and its component businesses as well
as the assets or securities to be received as a result of the contemplated
transaction but also the financial resources and business motivation behind the
offer and/or the
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dynamics and business climate when the offer or proposal is in process. Since
such investments are ordinarily short-term in nature, they will tend to increase
the turnover ratio of the Fund, thereby increasing its brokerage and other
transaction expenses. Risk arbitrage strategies may also involve short selling,
options hedging and other arbitrage techniques to capture price differentials.
See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations -- Risk Arbitrage."

         Foreign Currency Exchange Contracts. Subject to guidelines of the
Board, the Fund may enter into foreign currency exchange contracts to protect
the value of its portfolio against uncertainty in the level of future currency
exchange rates. The Fund may enter into such contracts on a spot, i.e., cash,
basis at the rate then prevailing in the currency exchange market or on a
forward basis, by entering into a forward contract to purchase or sell currency.
A forward contract on foreign currency is an obligation to purchase or sell a
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specific currency at a future date, which may be any fixed number of days agreed
upon by the parties from the date of the contract at a price set on the date of
the contract. The Fund expects to invest in forward currency contracts for
hedging or currency risk management purposes and not in order to speculate on
currency exchange rate movements. The Fund will only enter into forward currency
contracts with parties which it believes to be creditworthy.

         Restricted and Illiquid Securities. Subject to the Fund's other
policies including investing at least 50% of its assets in the Utilities
Industry, the Fund may invest without limit in securities for which there is no
readily available trading market or are otherwise illiquid. Illiquid securities
may include securities legally restricted as to resale, such as commercial paper
issued pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act, and securities eligible
for resale pursuant to Rule 144A thereunder. Section 4(2) and Rule 144A
securities may, however, be treated as liquid by the Investment Adviser pursuant
to procedures adopted by the Board, which require consideration of factors such
as trading activity, availability of market quotations and number of dealers
willing to purchase the security. If the Fund invests in Rule 144A securities,
the level of portfolio illiquidity may be increased to the extent that eligible
buyers become uninterested in purchasing such securities.

         It may be more difficult to sell such securities at an attractive price
until such time as such securities may be sold publicly. Where registration is
desired, a considerable period may elapse between a decision to sell the
securities and the time when registration is complete. Thus, the Fund may not be
able to obtain as favorable a price as that prevailing at the time of the
decision to sell. The Fund may also acquire securities with contractual
restrictions on the resale of such securities. Such restrictions might prevent
their sale at a time when such sale would otherwise be desirable.

         Leverage. As provided in the 1940 Act and subject to certain
exceptions, the Fund may issue senior securities (which may be stock, such as
preferred shares, or securities representing debt) so long as its total assets
(including such senior security), less certain ordinary course liabilities,
exceed 200% of the sum of any preferred shares and debt outstanding and 300% of
the amount of any debt outstanding. Any such senior securities may be
convertible in accordance with SEC staff guidelines, which may permit the Fund
to obtain leverage at more attractive rates.

         The issuance of senior securities would leverage the common shares.
Although the timing and other terms of the offering of senior securities and the
terms of the senior securities would be determined by the Fund's Board, the Fund
expects to primarily invest the proceeds of any senior securities offering in
dividend paying or income producing equity or debt securities. See "Use of
Proceeds."

         The use of leverage magnifies the impact in changes in net asset value.
For example, a fund that uses 33% leverage will show a 1.5% increase or decrease
in net asset value for each 1% increase or decrease in the value of its total
assets other than leverage. The concept of leveraging is based on the premise
that so long as the cost of the leverage on the assets to be obtained by the
leverage is lower than the return earned by the Fund on such leveraged assets,
the common shareholders will benefit from the incremental return. Should the
differential between the return produced by the underlying assets and the cost
of leverage narrow, the incremental return will be reduced. Furthermore, if the
cost of the leverage on the leveraged assets exceeds the return earned by the
Fund on such leveraged assets, the net asset value of the Fund will be
diminished. The use of leverage generally increases the volatility of returns to
the Fund. See "Risk Factors and Special Considerations -- Leverage Risk."

         Lower Rated Securities. The Fund may invest up to 10% of its total
assets in fixed-income securities rated in the lower rating categories of
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recognized statistical rating agencies, such as securities rated "CCC" or lower
by

                                       19

Standard & Poor's Rating Services ("S&P") or "Caa" by Moody's Investors Service,
Inc. ("Moody's"), or non-rated securities of comparable quality. These debt
securities are predominantly speculative and involve major risk exposure to
adverse conditions. Debt securities that are not rated or rated lower than "BBB"
by S&P or lower than "Baa" by Moody's (or unrated securities of comparable
quality) are referred to in the financial press as "junk bonds."

         Generally, such lower rated securities and unrated securities of
comparable quality offer a higher current yield than is offered by higher rated
securities, but also (i) will likely have some quality and protective
characteristics that, in the judgment of the rating organizations, are
outweighed by large uncertainties or major risk exposures to adverse conditions
and (ii) are predominantly speculative with respect to the issuer's capacity to
pay interest and repay principal in accordance with the terms of the obligation.
The market values of certain of these securities also tend to be more sensitive
to individual corporate developments and changes in economic conditions than
higher quality bonds. In addition, such lower rated securities and comparable
unrated securities generally present a higher degree of credit risk. The risk of
loss due to default by these issuers is significantly greater because such lower
rated securities and unrated securities of comparable quality generally are
unsecured and frequently are subordinated to the prior payment of senior
indebtedness. In light of these risks, the Investment Adviser, in evaluating the
creditworthiness of an issue, whether rated or unrated, will take various
factors into consideration, which may include, as applicable, the issuer's
operating history, financial resources and its sensitivity to economic
conditions and trends, the market support for the facility financed by the
issue, the perceived ability and integrity of the issuer's management and
regulatory matters.

         In addition, the market value of securities in lower rated categories
is more volatile than that of higher quality securities, and the markets in
which such lower rated or unrated securities are traded are more limited than
those in which higher rated securities are traded. The existence of limited
markets may make it more difficult for the Fund to obtain accurate market
quotations for purposes of valuing its portfolio and calculating its net asset
value. Moreover, the lack of a liquid trading market may restrict the
availability of securities for the Fund to purchase and may also have the effect
of limiting the ability of the Fund to sell securities at their fair value to
respond to changes in the economy or the financial markets.

         Lower-rated debt obligations also present risks based on payment
expectations. If an issuer calls the obligation for redemption (often a feature
of fixed income securities), the Fund may have to replace the security with a
lower yielding security, resulting in a decreased return for investors. Also, as
the principal value of bonds moves inversely with movements in interest rates,
in the event of rising interest rates the value of the securities held by the
Fund may decline proportionately more than a portfolio consisting of higher
rated securities. Investments in zero coupon bonds may be more speculative and
subject to greater fluctuations in value due to changes in interest rates than
bonds that pay interest currently. Interest rates are at historical lows and,
therefore, it is likely that they will rise in the future.

         As part of its investments in lower rated securities (i.e., subject to
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the 10% cap), the Fund may invest without limit in securities of issuers in
default. The Fund will make an investment in securities of issuers in default
only when the Investment Adviser believes that such issuers will honor their
obligations or emerge from bankruptcy protection and the value of these
securities will appreciate. By investing in securities of issuers in default,
the Fund bears the risk that these issuers will not continue to honor their
obligations or emerge from bankruptcy protection or that the value of the
securities will not appreciate.

         In addition to using recognized rating agencies and other sources, the
Investment Adviser also performs its own analysis of issues in seeking
investments that it believes to be underrated (and thus higher-yielding) in
light of the financial condition of the issuer. Its analysis of issuers may
include, among other things, current and anticipated cash flow and borrowing
requirements, value of assets in relation to historical cost, strength of
management, responsiveness to business conditions, credit standing and current
anticipated results of operations. In selecting investments for the Fund, the
Investment Adviser may also consider general business conditions, anticipated
changes in interest rates and the outlook for specific industries.

         Subsequent to its purchase by the Fund, an issue of securities may
cease to be rated or its rating may be reduced. In addition, it is possible that
statistical rating agencies might change their ratings of a particular issue to
reflect subsequent events on a timely basis. Moreover, such ratings do not
assess the risk of a decline in market
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value. None of these events will require the sale of the securities by the Fund,
although the Investment Adviser will consider these events in determining
whether the Fund should continue to hold the securities.

         Fixed-income securities, including lower rated securities and
comparable unrated securities, frequently have call or buy-back features that
permit their issuers to call or repurchase the securities from their holders,
such as the Fund. If an issuer exercises these rights during periods of
declining interest rates, the Fund may have to replace the security with a lower
yielding security, thus resulting in a decreased return for the Fund.

         The market for lower rated and comparable unrated securities has at
various times, particularly during times of economic recession, experienced
substantial reductions in market value and liquidity. Past recessions have
adversely affected the ability of certain issuers of such securities to repay
principal and pay interest thereon. The market for those securities could react
in a similar fashion in the event of any future economic recession.

         Options. The Fund may purchase or sell, i.e., write, options on
securities, securities indices and foreign currencies which are listed on a
national securities exchange or in the over-the-counter ("OTC") market, as a
means of achieving additional return or of hedging the value of the Fund's
portfolio. A call option is a contract that, in return for a premium, gives the
holder of the option the right to buy from the writer of the call option the
security or currency underlying the option at a specified exercise price at any
time during the term of the option. The writer of the call option has the
obligation, upon exercise of the option, to deliver the underlying security or
currency upon payment of the exercise price during the option period. A put
option is the reverse of a call option, giving the holder the right, in return
for a premium, to sell the underlying security to the writer, at a specified
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price, and obligating the writer to purchase the underlying security from the
holder at that price. The Fund may purchase call or put options as long as the
aggregate initial margins and premiums, measured at the time of such investment,
do not exceed 5% of the fair market value of the Fund's total assets.

         If the Fund has written an option, it may terminate its obligation by
effecting a closing purchase transaction. This is accomplished by purchasing an
option of the same series as the option previously written. However, once the
Fund has been assigned an exercise notice, the Fund will be unable to effect a
closing purchase transaction. Similarly, if the Fund is the holder of an option
it may liquidate its position by effecting a closing sale transaction. This is
accomplished by selling an option of the same series as the option previously
purchased. There can be no assurance that either a closing purchase or sale
transaction can be effected when the Fund so desires.

         The Fund will realize a profit from a closing transaction if the price
of the transaction is less than the premium received from writing the option or
is more than the premium paid to purchase the option; the Fund will realize a
loss from a closing transaction if the price of the transaction is more than the
premium received from writing the option or is less than the premium paid to
purchase the option. Since call option prices generally reflect increases in the
price of the underlying security, any loss resulting from the repurchase of a
call option may also be wholly or partially offset by unrealized appreciation of
the underlying security. Other principal factors affecting the market value of a
put or a call option include supply and demand, interest rates, the current
market price and price volatility of the underlying security and the time
remaining until the expiration date. Gains and losses on investments in options
depend, in part, on the ability of the Investment Adviser to predict correctly
the effect of these factors. The use of options cannot serve as a complete hedge
since the price movement of securities underlying the options will not
necessarily follow the price movements of the portfolio securities subject to
the hedge.

         An option position may be closed out only on an exchange which provides
a secondary market for an option of the same series or in a private transaction.
Although the Fund will generally purchase or write only those options for which
there appears to be an active secondary market, there is no assurance that a
liquid secondary market on an exchange will exist for any particular option. In
such event, it might not be possible to effect closing transactions in
particular options, so that the Fund would have to exercise its options in order
to realize any profit and would incur brokerage commissions upon the exercise of
call options and upon the subsequent disposition of underlying securities for
the exercise of put options.

         Although the Investment Adviser will attempt to take appropriate
measures to minimize the risks relating to the Fund's writing of put and call
options, there can be no assurance that the Fund will succeed in any
option-writing program it undertakes.
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         Futures Contracts and Options on Futures. The Fund may purchase and
sell financial futures contracts and options thereon which are traded on a
commodities exchange or board of trade for certain hedging, yield enhancement
and risk management purposes. A financial futures contract is an agreement to
purchase or sell an agreed amount of securities or currencies at a set price for
delivery in the future. These futures contracts and related options may be on
debt securities, financial indices, securities indices, U.S. government
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securities and foreign currencies. The Investment Adviser has claimed an
exclusion from the definition of the term "commodity pool operator" under the
Commodity Exchange Act and therefore is not subject to registration under the
Commodity Exchange Act. Accordingly, the Fund's investments in derivative
instruments described in this Prospectus and the SAI are not limited by or
subject to regulation under the Commodity Exchange Act or otherwise regulated by
the Commodity Futures Trading Commission ("CFTC"). Nonetheless, the Fund's
aggregate initial margins and premiums with respect to futures contracts,
measured at the time of such investment, will not exceed 5% of the fair market
value of the Fund's total assets.

         When Issued, Delayed Delivery Securities and Forward Commitments. The
Fund may enter into forward commitments for the purchase or sale of securities,
including on a "when issued" or "delayed delivery" basis, in excess of customary
settlement periods for the type of security involved. In some cases, a forward
commitment may be conditioned upon the occurrence of a subsequent event, such as
approval and consummation of a merger, corporate reorganization or debt
restructuring, i.e., a when, as and if issued security. When such transactions
are negotiated, the price is fixed at the time of the commitment, with payment
and delivery taking place in the future, generally a month or more after the
date of the commitment. While it will only enter into a forward commitment with
the intention of actually acquiring the security, the Fund may sell the security
before the settlement date if it is deemed advisable.

         Securities purchased under a forward commitment are subject to market
fluctuation, and no interest (or dividends) accrues to the Fund prior to the
settlement date. The Fund will segregate with its custodian cash or liquid
securities in an aggregate amount at least equal to the amount of its
outstanding forward commitments.

         Short Sales. The Fund may make short sales of securities. A short sale
is a transaction in which the Fund sells a security it does not own in
anticipation that the market price of that security will decline. The market
value of the securities sold short of any one issuer will not exceed either 10%
of the Fund's total assets or 5% of such issuer's voting securities. The Fund
also will not make a short sale, if, after giving effect to such sale, the
market value of all securities sold short exceeds 25% of the value of its assets
or the Fund's aggregate short sales of a particular class of securities exceeds
25% of the outstanding securities of that class. The Fund may also make short
sales "against the box" without respect to such limitations. In this type of
short sale, at the time of the sale, the Fund owns, or has the immediate and
unconditional right to acquire at no additional cost, the identical security.

         The Fund expects to make short sales both to obtain capital gains from
anticipated declines in securities and as a form of hedging to offset potential
declines in long positions in the same or similar securities. The short sale of
a security is considered a speculative investment technique. Short sales
"against the box" may be subject to special tax rules, one of the effects of
which may be to accelerate income to the Fund.

         When the Fund makes a short sale, it must borrow the security sold
short and deliver it to the broker-dealer through which it made the short sale
in order to satisfy its obligation to deliver the security upon conclusion of
the sale. The Fund may have to pay a fee to borrow particular securities and is
often obligated to pay over any payments received on such borrowed securities.

         If the price of the security sold short increases between the time of
the short sale and the time the Fund replaces the borrowed security, the Fund
will incur a loss; conversely, if the price declines, the Fund will realize a
capital gain. Any gain will be decreased, and any loss will be increased, by the
transaction costs incurred by the Fund, including the costs associated with
providing collateral to the broker-dealer (usually cash, U.S. government
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securities or other highly liquid debt securities) and the maintenance of
collateral with its custodian. Although the Fund's gain is limited to the price
at which it sold the security short, its potential loss is theoretically
unlimited.

         Repurchase Agreements. Repurchase agreements may be seen as loans by
the Fund collateralized by underlying debt securities. Under the terms of a
typical repurchase agreement, the Fund would acquire an underlying debt
obligation for a relatively short period (usually not more than one week)
subject to an obligation of the seller to

                                       22

repurchase, and the Fund to resell, the obliga
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